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President: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066

Treasurer: Pam Termont-Schenk

Secretary: Cecil Neilson

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

This is my last report for the 2006-2007 year.  We have achieved many wonderful things throughout the year, had many an hour in fellowship and formed good friendships.

All the best to Shirley who is recovering after her surgery.  We wish her well.  

If you are available to help at the Theatre Night on 26 June (Allo Allo) or 19 July (Respect) can you please let Sue know.  If you can supply supper but are not going to either show, food can be dropped off at my home, Cecil’s or Sue’s work.

We have been offered 3 days in June and 3 days in July to fund raise at the shopping centre.  The days are Monday 25, Tuesday 26 and Wednesday 27 June and Monday 2, Tuesday 3, Wednesday 4 July.  I am going to see if we have to be there from 8.30 to 5.30pm or if we can be there from 10.00 am to 3.00pm.  Remember many hands make light work.  It will be a good opportunity to sell more badges and raffle tickets in our quilt.

Let us all strive to introduce another member of the community to our club with the idea that they will become members in the future.
CHANGEOVER DINNER

If you are coming to the dinner but haven’t yet paid your money can you please forward to P O Box 1829, Caboolture and telephone me to let me know of your attendance (or not)
	BIRTHDAYS
	ANNIVERSARIES

	No birthdays or Anniversaries.


TREASURERS REPORT

You should have received this from Pam by now.

STATUS OF WOMEN – SERVICE

Breast Cushions:

A huge thank you to Helene, Sue, Sara, Sara’s two daughters and Sara’s parents who stuffed, sewed and packed breast cushion on 10 May so that combined with the total from the previous packing day 110 breast cushions are ready for delivery to the Caboolture Breast Cancer Support group Coordinator.

Birthing Kits:

Pam Termont-Schenk is coordinating this project. We did not decide upon a dollar amount in the budget for this project and so will need to decide at the 24 May Club Meeting. The plan is that in May (as two months time is required for the order to be processed) we purchase a required number of kits to assemble during an Assembly Day in August coordinated by Edith who has had previous experience in doing so. In August 2005-06, 800 kits were sent to Carole in Malawi and she wants as many as we can send .She has already received kits this year through this project. Patricia has contacted the Coordinator of the Birthing Kit Foundation who will check whether kits have already been forwarded to Carole from other Clubs and will advise whether we send to Carole or elsewhere.

Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service:

A two-seater counselling couch is still being sourced as the Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service Coordinator has now given us guideline requirements for the couch. Helene has kindly delivered the long-life food carton that she organised.

Banksia Award:

A letter advising all Secondary Schools in the Caboolture Shire about our annual award to a Year Eleven female student in every local High School using our Club’s guidelines and timelines needs to be posted in early June prior to the Winter vacation so that schools have time to process this in time.

Future Projects Beyond 31 May:

Club response for furnishing a local Safe House, sending a container of medical supplies and clothing etc to Malawi, Trafficking in Women and Girls and donating a third of gross annual profits to nominated Zonta International Projects is currently being investigated or on hold until further information is received. Helene contacted an Australian Mining Company based in Perth whose truck regularly drives past Carole’s location in Malawi and is waiting to hear if this Company can transport smaller–than– a-container packages to Carole in Malawi on a regular basis. This should save the Club a huge amount in transport costs as only a tea chest size box would need to be transported to Perth several times per year.

This is my last report as Chairman of the SWS Committee 2005-2007. Thank you everyone for your tremendous support of our Service projects.

Sandra Cooke

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:

Congratulations and thank you for the best ever Club response for nominating members for election to the Board and Nominating Committee at our Annual General Meeting in April.

The Nominating Committee is checking eligibility (a member nominated for President must have served on a previous or current Board; a Treasurer can serve two consecutive two-year terms but this does not apply to other positions) and acceptance of nomination and understanding of duties required in order to prepare an Interim Slate of Candidates to be published with the March Newsletter. A Final Slate of Candidates will be prepared at the AGM as additional nominations and acceptances can be received until the positions are declared for voting. If members are absent or on Leave they have the opportunity to forward an Absentee Vote for the Interim Slate of Candidates or a Proxy Vote for the Final Slate of Candidates.

Procedures will be discussed at the March 2008 Dinner Meeting.

Sandra Cooke

MEMBERSHIP/ORGANIZATION

No Report
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION/UNITED NATIONS

No Report
CHARITY DAY

Thank you to Sandra, Glenda and Sara for helping me at the Charity Day on Tuesday 22 May.















